
 

 

 Town of Stanfield 
Minutes of Regular Meeting for September       

on September 3, 2020 
 
 

Determination of Quorum 
A quorum was determined with the presence of Mayor Kevin Barbee, Commissioners Jerry 
Williams, James Kluttz, Larry Sides, James Griffin and Faye Love. 
 
Call to Order  
Mayor Kevin Barbee called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 
 
Approval of Agenda 
Larry Sides made a motion to accept the agenda as written. All were in favor. Motion 
carried.   
 
Approval of Minutes 
James Griffin made a motion to accept the minutes from August 6, 2020 as written. All 
were in favor. Motion carried.   
 
Approval of Bills 
James Kluttz made a motion to pay the bills. All were in favor. Motion carried.   
 
Public Comment Session  
No one spoke.  
 
Police  
July and August police report were handed out. We have gotten the 2 new police cars in, 
waiting on them to get striped, and get the equipment installed. Lieutenant Jimmy Schneider 
hurt his hand with the K-9 Unit. Jimmy had surgery on his hand and is doing good.  
 
Streets 
Nothing at this time.  
 
Parks & Recreation 
Larry Sides brought the cameras back up. He asked do we want them or not. After discussion, it 
was decided that James Griffin would get with the Police Department and find out details of 
what they needed.   
 
Water & Sewer 
Nothing at this time.  
 
Planning & Zoning  
Jerry Williams made a motion to send to public hearing- adding Food Truck to the Zoning 
Ordinance. All were in favor. Motion carried.  
 
James Kluttz made a motion to appoint Forrest Reynolds as a inside alternate to the 
Planning and Zoning Board. All were in favor. Motion carried.  
 
Finance  
Faye Love went over the Fiscal Status Report. Kevin asked Faye if it would be beneficial to get 
a history of the Sales and Uses tax to make sure we are receiving what we think. Just 
wondering if the (COVID) will or has affected our revenues.  
 



 

 

Faye Love went over information for West Stanly Senior Center. They are open now, with 
activates going on.   
 
Faye Love also has packs of face masks available if anyone would like to have any.  
 
 
Mayor 
Kevin Barbee encouraged everyone go vote.  
 
Next meeting is scheduled for October 1, 2020.  
 
James Griffin made a motion to adjourn at 7:48 p.m. All were in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 


